MINUTES OF MEETING

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PENNSYLVANIA ENERGY DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
CONFERENCE CALL
December 2, 2011
Board Members Present (via telephone)
Laureen Boles

Ray Bologna

Virginia Brown

Romulo Diaz

Sarah Hetznetcher

Bernie Lynch

Michael Welsh

Sen. Edwin Erickson

Steve Drizos 

Tanya McCloskey 
Paul Wentzel (for Hon. Glenn E. Moyer)
Rob Miller (for Hon. Peter Daley)
DEP Staff
Michael L. Krancer, Secretary

Thomas Bell, Executive Director

Alisa Harris, Special Deputy Secretary for External Affairs
Daniel Lapato, Deputy Director for External Affairs

Anthony Adusei, Program Analyst 2

Paula Sviben, Executive Secretary

Public Attendees
No public attendees present
Meeting Called to Order

Acting Chair, Michael L. Krancer called meeting to order.  Tom Bell announces that a quorum has been reached.  Acting Chair Krancer calls for motion to approve the October 12, 2011, minutes, motion made by Sen. Erickson and seconded by Romulo Diaz; corrected minutes from the September 23, 2011, meeting, motion made by Romulo Diaz and seconded by Steve Drizos, and the 2010-2011 PEDA Annual Report, the motion was made by Steve Drizos and seconded by Paul Wentzel.  Motions were pasted.  
Duquesne Light settlement
Executive Director Tom Bell gave review of the sole-source project from Chatham University for Geo Thermal for their new green campus in North Allegheny County.  Chatham University is asking for a $250,000.00 grant with a matching grant to install a Geo Thermal system for heating and cooling as part of the first phase of the Eaton Hall Campus.  The Eaton Hall Campus, which is brand new, and was donated by the Heinz family, will be a totally green campus.  Chatham has already secured their matching dollars from foundation monies which was an unprecedented gift along with the donation of the campus itself is 388 acres from the Heinz family.  Chatham University launched this school of sustainability and environment and it was only the second such school in the country and it’s the first in Pennsylvania which will be located in Northern Allegheny Country on the Eaton Hall Campus.  Executive Director Bell calls for any questions.  
Secretary Krancer stated, “I personally have been to Chatham University and it is nothing short of amazing.  In any event is there any discussion on matter.”
Motion called for approval of the Chatham University project.  Sen. Edwin Erickson moves, second by Laureen Boles.  Vote carries.  
General Discussion

There was no general discussion.

Administrative Matters

Executive Director Bell addresses the board members on the subject of PEDA funding returned from projects that were either unable to secure financing or that came under budget.  The 2010-2011 PEDA Annual Report documents the remaining funds as of the end of the fiscal year which is June 30, 2011.  A report will be available the first part of January 2012, which will show the actual numbers for the end of the calendar 2011 year.  At the February or March 2012, PEDA Board Meeting discussions of what to do with the remaining funds will be held, whether for a competitive round or sole-source recommendations.  Tom Bell asks for any questions.  No questions were addressed.  
Public Comment

There was no public comment.
Meeting Adjourned

Secretary Michael Krancer called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion made by Romulo Diaz, seconded by______________________, and carried.  Meeting was adjourned.
_______________________________________________

__________________
Secretary
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